
Lehigh Valley Musicians' Association 
Local 45 - American Federation of Musicians 
519 E. Paoli St., Allentown, PA 18103 

 
    May 2, 2021 

 

The regular monthly executive board meeting of local 45 took place on the above date via zoom. 

All officers and board members were present except for Bob Danner and John Middlecamp. 

 

The minutes of the previous meeting were accepted upon motion of Williams and Reisteter. 

 

Bills in the amount of $2,867.06 were ordered paid upon motion of Heiney and Williams. 

The treasurer's report was approved upon motion of Williams and Heiney. 

 

The business agent reported on his monthly activities which included working on the quality of 

life grant and attempts to contact the active life center director. Accepted upon motion of 

Reisteter and Gachenbach.  

 

The scholarship committee chair reported we have received 10 scholarship applications. The 

committee will meet during this month and report to the board at the June meeting. 

A discussion of using the Active Life center in case it rains was held .  We are concerned that the 

number attending would follow pandemic  posted guidelines as well as willingness of band 

members to perform indoors .  A committee will meet with the city of Allentown to discuss our 

concerns. 

 

Cascioli reported the quality of life grant has been delivered to the county. 

Cascioli will attempt to contact Bethlehem Officials regarding funding for the 2022 season. 

 

President Yale reported the ASO is currently performing scaled down concerts and is developing 

a full schedule beginning in September 2021.  They may also schedule some summer programs. 

President Yale updated us on the NEP contract negotiations.  There are problems that the 

orchestra committee must work out among themselves before meaningful negotiations can begin.  

Another concern is that several of the orchestra committee have not met their dues obligations to 

local 45.  We will attempt to get all members of the committee to fulfill their obligations. 

 

The resignation of Daryl Snover was accepted upon motion of Krasley and Gachenbach. 

The meeting adjourned at 10:30 A:M upon motion of Krasley and Williams. 

 

      Respectfully Submitted, 

                                                                        Matthew Cascioli 

 

 


